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CONWAY PLANNING BOARD 
 

MINUTES – WORK SESSION 
 

DECEMBER 8, 2022 
 
A meeting of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, December 8, 2022 beginning at 
6:00 pm at the Conway Town Office, 23 Main Street, Conway, NH.  Those present were:  Chair, 
Ben Colbath; Selectmen’s Representative, Steven Porter; Vice Chair, Ailie Byers; Secretary, Erik 
Corbett; Eliza Grant; Bill Barbin; Mark Hounsell; and Planning Director, Jamel Torres.  Alternate 
Ted Phillips was in attendance.  Paul DegliAngeli, Town Engineer; and Jason Dennis, Town 
Counsel, of Hastings Law Firm were in attendance.   
 
REVIEW OF DRAFT MORATORIUM ORDINANCE AND WARRANT ARTICLE 
 
Mr. Torres stated the first warrant article proposed is a town-wide moratorium stopping the 
issuance of building permits, granting of subdivision approval and granting of site plan approval 
for hotels, motels, resort hotels and commercial structures greater than 50,000 square feet, not 
including multi-family residential structures.   
 
Mr. Torres stated the ordinance includes a statement of circumstances, Planning Board’s written 
finding upon which the moratorium is based, term of the ordinance and a list of the type of 
developments which this ordinance applies to.   
 
Mr. Torres stated he has had questions regarding existing hotels and whether they would be subject 
to the moratorium if it were to pass.  Mr. Torres asked if someone wanted to rehab with the same 
amount of rooms or rebuild with the same amount of rooms if this would apply to those types of 
projects.  Mr. Dennis stated under the exact language of stopping the issuance of building permits, 
arguably it would; if they needed a building permit this stops any issuance of a building permit.   
 
Mr. Dennis stated if the Board wants to allow people to do some refurbishment, remodel a room 
or two versus tear the whole thing down and rebuild from scratch, think that could be made clear, 
it would jut have to be different language.   Mr. Dennis stated as it stands if anyone needs a building 
permit this would stop that.   
 
After a brief discussion, Mr. Dennis stated language could be added so that it doesn’t apply to any 
building permits for which no Planning Board, Zoning Board or any review of any kind is 
necessary.  The Board was concerned how the moratorium would affect the Red Jacket and the 
reconstruction after the fire; it was determined if it was reconstructed on the same footprint with 
the same or less amount of rooms they would fall under the proposed language.    
 
After a brief discussion, Mr. Dennis stated language could be added that it does not apply to any 
approvals that have already been granted, or to any applications that were applied for before a 
certain date, for example before the moratorium was in effect. 
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Mr. Colbath asked for public comment; Shawn Bergeron stated the Ridgeline project has a 
conditional approval, and they are moving forward with finalizing that approval; he doesn’t want 
to see a moratorium put a delay on that project.  Mr. Dennis stated the language he proposed that 
for which no application has been filed that may be too much, and could be modified to which a 
conditional approval has been granted.   
 
Mr. Torres stated he has two additional provisions; an act of God and rehabilitation of existing 
business that requires no Planning Board or ZBA review.  The Board agreed.   
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Ms. Byers, to post the proposed warrant article for 
a moratorium stopping the issuance of building permits, granting of subdivision approval, 
and granting of site plan approval for hotels, motels, resort hotels, and commercial 
structures greater than or equal to 50,000 square feet, not including multifamily residential 
structures, to a public hearing on January 26, 2023 with additional language to be provided 
by Mr. Dennis.  Mr. Colbath asked for Board comment; there was none.  Motion carried 
unanimously.   
 
Mr. Torres stated it was proposed by staff to look into a similar moratorium for short-term rentals.  
Mr. Torres stated it would be a proposed warrant article for a moratorium stopping building permits 
for any structures that will be newly utilized for residential rentals for less than 30-days. 
 
Mr.  DegliAngeli stated he would like the Board to consider not just issuing a building permit, but 
a moratorium on short-term rentals.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated the Board of Selectmen have 
supported the budget to hire extra people to begin residential building inspection for the purpose 
of regulating short-term rentals.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated this would be saying anyone who existed 
short-term rented as of a certain date and is registered with the Town of Conway for same may 
continue.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated everyone else would have to wait until the temporary 
moratorium is done. 
 
Mr. Barbin stated he is concerned with property values, and backdooring that whole question on 
what we are waiting for the Courts to resolve.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated this has nothing to do with 
the court case; what the Courts are trying to resolve is whether or not short-term rentals are 
permissible in residential areas.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated this is about not losing more stock for 
housing.   
 
Ms. Grant stated she thinks this is really smart; we agree on a moratorium on hotels/motels, so we 
do need to think of the unintended consequences, and maybe an explosion of constructing short-
term rentals.  Mr. Hounsell stated the Town needs to get caught up with what is happening with 
the market, and the best thing is to send it to a public hearing to have that discussion.     
 
Mr. Dennis stated he agrees with Mr. DegliAngeli, but the reason the language is currently what 
it is it derives from a statute which says “Upon recommendation of the planning board, the local 
legislative body may adopt or amend an ordinance establishing a moratorium or limitation on the 
issuance of building permits or the granting of subdivision or site plan approval for a definite 
term.”. 
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Mr. Dennis stated that is what he can draft based on that statute.  Mr. Dennis stated he would be 
happy to look at amending it, how that would play out would be a bit of a question.  Mr. Dennis 
stated if the Board has any interest in moving forward a motion might need to be entertained to go 
forward with this to be put on the January agenda, but also if you want a draft that encompasses 
the ideas that the Town Engineer has referenced then the Board should make that motion to and if 
it passes he can take the time to do that and have two alternative versions to discuss in January.  
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Corbett, on what Mr. Dennis has just explained 
to us.  Some board members asked for clarification of the motion, Ms. Byers stated the motion is 
to get language like this and language with what Paul said so we can look at the two different 
versions and then decide which one we want to move forward with.  Mr. Dennis agreed.  Mr. 
Colbath stated it is to bring two drafts to the January 26th meeting.  Mr. Torres stated one is to limit 
building permits and one to limit conversions.  Mr. DegliAngeli stated we have to see if it is 
permissible in the state.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:58 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Holly L. Whitelaw 
Planning Assistant 












